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	Earl Kitchener Elementary School

	
	300 DUNDURN ST. S
HAMILTON, ON  L8P 4L3
TEL: 905.528.0223
FAX: 905.528.6794

	EMAIL: earlkitchener@hwdsb.on.ca
www.hwdsb.on.ca/kitchener
PRINCIPAL:   Mrs. R. Bratuz
VICE-PRINCIPAL :   Mr. N. Barker





June 19, 2015
Dear Parents, Guardians, and Caregivers,

It is hard to believe but the school year is almost over and summer vacation is about to start!  This time of year is exciting, waiting for the unstructured days of summer, and it is also a time of goodbyes.  The staff at Earl Kitchener wish the Grade 5’s much success as they begin their middle school years at Ryerson, and we look forward to their visits when they come back to share their first middle school experiences.  
We also are saying goodbye to some staff this year.  They have been a wonderful addition to Earl Kitchener School!  We will miss them, and we are sending them on their way with best wishes with the hopes that they continue to stay in touch.  The staff that are leaving Earl Kitchener to continue their positions with the board are:

Krista Bailey


Melissa Dooley

Heather Fudge

Ginette Giroux

Mary Margaret Morris

Deborah Szabo

Lily Tang (DECE)

Lori Graham (EA)

Aimee Smith (EA)

Tim Currier (Custodian)    

Alison Demelo (LTO)

Heather Bell (LTO)     

I would also like to take this opportunity to say goodbye to Mr. Norman Barker, our Vice-Principal.  Mr. Barker will be moving to a school in the Peel Board of Education as a VP in September.  Thank you Mr. Barker, and all the best in your new school!

There are two other staff members that deserve a “congratulations” as they retire from the Hamilton Wentworth Board after approximately thirty (30) years of service.  Cindy Brown and Wendy Murdoch will enjoy a new chapter in their lives as they retire from education.  Mrs. Brown and Mrs. Murdoch worked with students, staff, and parents to make a difference in the lives and education of many students!  Thank you both for your dedication to the HWDSB families!

New staff to Earl Kitchener starting in the fall of 2015 are:

Kahla Walkinshaw - Core English

Chris Popek - Music, Drama, and Dance

Natasha Jenkins - Primary French Immersion

Rebecca Belforte - Junior French Immersion

Fatha Dore - DECE 

Joanne Aucoin - Vice-Principal

Leatte Gasparini - FDK (on leave for 2015 - 2016)

Brandy Thompson – Grade 2/3 FI

There are still two (2) teaching positions that need to be filled with teachers for the following school year.  The teacher’s names will be shared once the positions are filled.  There are also some changes of teaching assignments for staff that are different from their assignments this year.  Mrs. Nelson will be teaching all the FDK classes, Phys. Ed., and prep coverage; and Ms. Nickafor will be teaming with Ms. Dore as the FDK team in Room #108.  We will also be having some of our teaching positions filled with long term occasional teachers as some of our permanent staff will be off on a leave.  

In addition, please note that Report Cards will be sent home on Wednesday, June 24th.  Your child’s fall placement will be included in the report card as either a teacher’s name or classroom number.  

The first day of school is Tuesday, September 8th.  We recognize on the first few days of school that transitions for students need to be considered.  Therefore, on the first day of school the Grade 1’s and 2’s will be organizing into their classes in the gym.  Parents are welcome at this time to enter the gym with their child to meet the teacher.  The Grades 3’s, 4’s, and 5’s will be organizing into their classes on the back playground.  Parents are welcome to join their child on the back playground to meet their teacher before the bell rings.  There will be ample staff available to help assist children to the right classrooms or teachers if parents or guardians are unable to stay.  For the rest of week (September 9th - 11th), the playground morning entry will be lenient so parents will be able to walk their child onto the playground and to their line if the student requires it.  However, starting Monday, September 14th, we will be continuing to follow the current playground practice by asking parents to wait in a specific area on the playground. 

At this time, the staff of Earl Kitchener would like to wish all of our families a safe and happy summer vacation!  We look forward to seeing everyone in the fall!

Sincerely,

Richelle Bratuz

Richelle Bratuz 

Principal
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ALL STUDENTS ACHIEVING THEIR FULL POTENTIAL
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